



Colorado State University
Alternative Transportation Fee Advisory
Board 2017-2018

April 2nd, 2018 at 1800 PM MST

ASCSU Conference Room

Approved/Draft

Recorded by: CJ Ash, ASCSU at Large

I. Call to Order

II. Attendance

Name	Title	Affiliation	Present?
Aaron Fodge	Advisor	Parking/Transport	Yes
Aaron Buckley	Advisor	Parking/Transport	Yes
Brian Grube	CFO	Parking/Transport	Yes
Hanna Johnson	Chairperson	ASCSU	Yes
Jordan Schlitzer	Representative	Engineering	Yes
Madelyn Royal	Representative	ASCSU At Large	Yes
CJ Ash	Secretary / Representative	ASCSU at Large	Yes
Josh Lindell	Representative	Liberal Arts	Yes
Sara Godfrey	Representative	Business	Yes
Zachary Vaishampayan	Representative	CVMBS	Yes
Max Drummond	Associate		
Wendell Stainsby	Vice-Chair	Graduate	Yes
Dillon Meehleis	Representative	HHS	Yes
Adam Wilson	Representative	Natural Sciences	Yes
Kalyn O'Byrne	Representative	Undeclared	Yes
Matt Edrich	Representative	Warner	Yes
Unfilled	Representative	Ag Sciences	No
Aaren Morrell	Representative	Warner	Yes
David Hansen	Guest Presenter	Facilities Mgmt	Yes

Approval Date: <Date or DRAFT>

III. Approval of Minutes from Last Meeting

a.

IV. Business

1. Presentation by David Hansen (Facilities Management)

a. East-West Bikeway (\$60k estd)

i. CDOT oversees College Ave (requires integration w/ CDOT)

1. (S Godfrey) CDOT pay for part of it?

a. (D. Hansen) - No, but the city might.

ii. Requires reconfig of one street corner, adjusting light timing, adding of second curb for bikes and bicycle signals.

iii. Study Consists of:

1. ADA accessibility standpoint

2. Signalization - Want to get most bikes and peds thru intersection and impact w/ cars turning south.

b. University Ave Bikeway (\$1.5-2.0 mil estd.)

i. 40' from curb to curb

ii. Bikes pushed to north side of street, landscaping in middle and pedestrians to the south side.

1. (A. Morell) Possibly switch peds and bikes?

2. (H. Johnson) current design aligns w/ Braiden trail.

iii. Roundabout Design Alternatives

1. Funding Addt'l study? (\$60k)

2. Stadium pregame / Ram Welcome use that area and must be considered.

3. Study would cover Student Center to Meridian curb to curb. the whole sha-bang.

4. (A. Fodge) If you're (ATFAB) funding, you can specify what the study can and will cover.

c. Intersection Improvements (Plum St & Meridian Ave)

i. (1) Construct a raised intersection to create a flush crossing for bicycles and pedestrians and to slow vehicular movements. (2) Add mini traffic circle to deter diagonal movements through the intersection.

- ii. Roundabout Design Concept (\$1-\$1.5 million estd) Study (\$60k)
 - 1. Creating distinct pedestrian crossing points to eliminate diagonal movement.
 - 2. Designed to handle both the # of buses going thru and the size of the buses themselves.
 - 3. Questions
 - a. (A. Fodge) Can you speak to this project as a gateway project?
 - i. (D. Hansen) - Referencing Lake and Center project - Could lead to new sandstone walls, improvements to make pedestrian improvements.
 - b. (M. Edrich) Can ATFAB provide anything or all we can do is fund the study?
 - i. (A. Fodge) Highly unlikely the city is going to put any funds into study for Max 2 projects and improvements. If Max 2 comes on board, city WILL spend 10x what we will, off-campus on Elizabeth.
 - c. (J. Liddell) Important to fund this study now, or will future partnership opportunities fund the studies themselves?
 - i. (D. Hansen) Personal opinion. 2 years out of anything happening with this intersection. Something that we def need to improve, not sure if we know enough about Meridian to make a move that would tie into this.
 - d. (A. Wilson) Alternatives to roundabouts?
 - i. (D. Hansen) There are conversations to be had, but from previous teams and studies, this is where they ended up (with a roundabout as their recommendation).

- ii. (A. Fodge) this project is not about cars. It's about thousands of bikes and pedestrians and the most bus crossings at any place in the city and the same point. Requires a unique solution.
- e. (J Schlitzer) Would throwing multiple studies together (Admin building specifically) provide some savings?
 - i. (D. Hansen) Yes.

V. Post Meeting Action Items

Action:	Assigned To:	Deadline:

VI. Motions Made

- **Motion 1-**